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The Office of the High Commissioner report captures much of what was
discussed. However,’it remains relatively silent on one of the most salient issues
raised during the conference from the perspective of Indigenous Peoples -
namely that extractive companies recognize the requirement to obtain FPIC, and
that FPIC act as the framework and context for all consultations with Indigenous
Peoples, including related negotiations pertaining to benefit sharing and

mitigation measures.

We feel that it is particularly important for the report of the Workshop to

emphasize the requirement to obtain FPIC given the following:
a) The 2001 workshop (which was the precursor to the Moscow workshop)
recommended that ‘consultation between indigenous peoples and the private
sector should be guided by the principle of free, prior, informed consent of all
parties concerned’. Indigenous representatives at that meeting were clear
that the special value of the Office of the High Commissioner as a convener of
such discussion was to prioritise a human rights framework for discussions;
b} In the intervening period the UN Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous
People has been adopted in the General Assembly with Article 32 requiring
that “States shall consult and cooperate in good faith with the indigenous
peoples concerned through their own representative institutions in order to
obtain their free and informed consent prior to the approval of any project
affecting their lands or territories and other resources, particularly in
connection with the development, utilization or exploitation of mineral,
water or other resources.”;
c) This issue of consent was raised by a number of attendees at the Moscow
workshop, including the government representatives from Greece and
Brazil, who emphasized that FPIC was now the minimum standard to be
respected.
e) The Experts Mechanism recommended in its first session that the Durban
Declaration and Programme of Action should acknowledge that both the
right to self determination and the principle of FPIC are now universally

recognized through the adoption of the Declaration’;






